
File No. 24-1448 
 
PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE REPORT relative to issuing a revocable permit to The Broad in the 
public right-of-way along portions of Hope Street, 2nd Street, and General Thaddeus Kosciuszko Way, 
corresponding to the pending vacation application for this site and prior to finalizing and recording of the 
vacation (VAC- E1401457). 
 
Recommendation for Council action, pursuant to Motion (De Leon – Blumenfield): 
 
AUTHORIZE the Bureau of Engineering to issue a revocable permit to The Broad, or designee, subject 
to satisfaction of the conditions for issuing such permit, to close, fence, occupy, demolish, excavate, and 
commence construction of permanent improvements in the public right-of-way along portions of Hope 
Street, 2nd Street, and General Thaddeus Kosciuszko Way, corresponding to the pending vacation 
application for this site and prior to finalizing and recording of the vacation (VAC- El401457). 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has 
completed a financial analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
 
SUMMARY 
 
At the meeting held on February 12, 2025, your Public Works Committee considered a Motion (De Leon 
– Blumenfield) relative to issuing a revocable permit to The Broad in the public right-of-way along 
portions of Hope Street, 2nd Street, and General Thaddeus Kosciuszko Way, corresponding to the 
pending vacation application for this site and prior to finalizing and recording of the vacation (VAC- 
E1401457). After an opportunity for public comment was held, the Committee moved to approve the 
recommendation contained in the Motion, as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council 
for its consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
MEMBER  VOTE 
HERNANDEZ  YES 
PADILLA  YES 
HUTT  YES 
 
ME  

 
-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS- 

 


